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Message from the President 

Dear Friends, 

August is upon us and that means HEAT and the State Fair. I don’t know about you but I have 

always loved the Kentucky State Fair. I will be there every evening this year, working in one of 

the information booths. Feel free to come by and say hello.  

The Fair is probably the biggest gathering of people from across the Commonwealth. From our 

information booths we see all kinds and I enjoy watching and talking to everyone. This is a big 

and complicated world that God has created. Even in the heat and mugginess of August we can 

celebrate this world and people made by God.  

Have a blessed August and stay hydrated.  

Sharon Lillie,  

Council President 

 

Food Pantry Report 

The Food Pantry is delighted to announce that we will be having FOOD FIGHT volunteers on site 

on September 12th from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm. These are volunteers from a local business that 

will spend the morning on a project designed to improve the pantry. This year they will be 

painting our workroom. I am hoping to get another grant to replace the light fixtures, several of 

which have broken covers. If anyone would like to join us on September 12, or provide breakfast 

pastries for our volunteers, please contact the office or Sharon or Vicky.  

In other news, our pantry has received a grant for $500 from Dare to Care! 

  



New Office Administrator! 

Tim Hall is now the new office administrator at First Lutheran. He attended the Universty of 

Kentucky and has a bo background in banking and corporate accounting and management 

consulting. He says, “I enjoy reading, running, spending time with my beautiful family and, most 

of all, serving the Lord.” 

Welcome, Tim! We look forward to working with you and we hope you enjoy your time here! 

 

The Blessings of Backpacks 

On August 10, we encourage students of all ages to bring their backpacks, books, laptops and 

other school items to morning worship to be blessed. May all our students have a happy, 

successful year! 

 

 

 

At First Lutheran Church we believe that God delights in the diversity of all creation.  As a 

Reconciling in Christ community, we welcome all into fellowship; recognizing the dignity of 

every human being regardless of gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, ability, 

economic status, race, or any other identifier.  You are accepted and welcome here, no matter 

where you are on your spiritual journey. 



If you need to contact one of the church’s committee chairs, here is a list of all the committees 

and their chairs.  Please let them know if you have any problems, suggestions for 

improvements, or compliments. 

Building Users     Vicky Frank 

Christian Education    Lori Caron 

Endowment Funds Subcommittee  Harley Butler 

Finance     Drew Wartschlager 

Food Pantry     Sharon Lillie 

Membership     Vicky Frank 

Property     Paul Nellis 

Social Ministry     Stephanie McCoy 

Vision and Outreach    Paul Nellis 

Worship and Music    Nancy Brian 

 

     



 



 


